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4001 Office Court Dr., Ste. 102, Santa Fe, NM 87507 

July 12, 2013 

Andrew Persinko 
Deputy Director 
Division of Waste Management and Environmental Protection 
Office of Federal and State Materials and 
Environmental Management Programs 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Two White Flint North, Mailstop T8F5 
11545 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 20852 

Re: Delay of License Submittal 
January 23,2013 LOI 
Gas Hills Uranium Recovery Facility (GHURF) 

Dear Mr. Persinko: 

This is to inform the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) that Strathmore 
Minerals has determined that it will not submit a license application for its proposed Gas 
Hills heap leach facility in Fremont County, Wyoming by December 2013 as indicated in 
its Letter oflntent (LOI) of January 23, 2013. Strathmore is reevaluating the project and 
has not identified a future date to submit the application. Strathmore will advise NRC of 
its future plans upon completion of its evaluation. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to cpntac.t me 
at 505-474-6696 or via e-mail at jvelasquez@strathmoreminerals.com. You may also 
contact Mr. Jim Crouch, Vice President Wyoming Operations at 307-856-8080 or 
jcrouch@strathmoreminerals.com · 

Sincerely, 

Juan R. Velasquez 
Vice President, Environmental Affairs 


